
Serving the towns of Canaan, 
Cornwall, Falls Village, Kent, 
Norfolk, Salisbury/Lakeville 
and Sharon 

FALL 2021 

Chore once again had to make the difficult, but safe, 
decision to cancel the Garden Party, our annual 
fundraiser. Never could we imagine that we would 
need to plan one COVID-friendly Garden Party let 
alone two! Since this would be the second year in 
a row that we couldn’t gather together, we thought: 
Let’s bring our party to our donors, and voila! The 
Garden Party to Go was born. The delicious picnic 
was put together by Theresa from Freund’s Farm 
Market and Bakery and a bottle of wine from Sharon 
Package store was included to make for a perfect 
picnic on the go. The Sharon Playhouse and Mohawk 
Mountain Ski Area served as two locations where 
guests could pick up their picnics.  Board members, 
along with Jane, the executive director, and Patti, the 
program director, shared a few minutes greeting our 
loyal supporters. 
 

Our Garden Party to Go was designed so that 
each attendee could host their own individual Garden 
Party in whatever way they felt comfortable. Some 
supporters chose to enjoy their To Go boxes and wine 
privately at their homes in their own lovely gardens, 
while others gathered with small groups of friends at 
the lake or a park with their picnic. 
 

The generosity of our donors never ceases to amaze us.  
Not only did many support our event, but Chore was 
also able to donate To Go boxes from our donors to 
our hardworking staff and clients in need. Chore was 
also able to donate and deliver over 50 boxes of food 
and over 100 bottles of iced tea and lemonade, donated 
by Harney and Sons, to residents in the community. 
Boxes were delivered by our workers and Patti 
and Jane on the day of the event. Our clients really 
appreciated this consideration and were touched by 
our donors’ generosity. One client asked what they did 
to deserve a box, while another welled up with tears.  
Another client was looking forward to having a picnic 
with their worker. In addition, all Garden Party 
supporters had been entered into a raffle for a catered 

dinner for eight people.  The winner could not have 
been more excited to have been chosen, and is looking 
forward to being able to once again entertain family 
and friends. Words cannot begin to express the 
gratitude that was felt by all.   
 

Many thanks to our 129 individual and business 
sponsors who helped underwrite this event. We are 
fortunate to have such compassionate workers who 

Garden Party Event - June 26, 2021 

One of many picturesque views from our Garden Party to Go. 

continued on page 3 



PRESIDENT’S LETTER 
Being a Chore Service Worker is not just important 
work within the community that we love, it's a job 
that leaves you with a sense of satisfaction that you 
will always remember. 
 

I started as a Chore Service Worker when my 
youngest child went to kindergarten. In the 
summer, I was a gardener (and Mom), but now 
I had time in the winters to look for work. A friend 
told me about Chore Service so I filled out an 
application. The work was perfect for me because 
I could schedule it during my children’s school hours 
and easily change my schedule if needed. My clients 
usually lived 5 or 10 minutes from my house so the 
commute was great.  The best part was the time at 
the beginning or the end of the work when I would 
sit down and have conversations with my clients. 
To this day, those relationships remain as fond 
memories for me. 
 

I was recently talking to a young man who has 
worked for Chore Service for the past three summers 
doing outdoor work for clients. The flexibility of 
being a Chore Worker is just one attractive aspect of 
the position. Being able to create and maintain his 
own work schedule allowed for time to pursue his 
many interests and activities outside of working with 
clients. He also said the same thing I always used to 
say when I worked for Chore Service. He enjoyed 
getting to know the clients and creating friendships 
with them. Every spring, clients eagerly anticipate 
the return of this worker and call the Chore Service 
office to add their names to the list of clients needing 
outdoor work. Clients have been so thankful to have 
a dedicated and caring worker and it means a lot to 
him that they really appreciate his work. 
 

Chore Service Workers would not be able to do the 
important work that they do in this community 
without the generous support of our donors. We live 
in a wonderful and giving community and we are 
grateful to be able to continue our mission through 
the donations you make. 
 

My thanks go to all of you along with my gratitude 
for being a part of Chore Service. 
 

Sincerely yours,  
Dolores Perotti 
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EXECUTIVE 
DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

As I was preparing to put together my first annual 
newsletter as the new executive director, I decided to look 
back at the decades of newsletters that were written before 
me.  I now realize just how resilient Chore Service has been 
over the past 29 years and this past year has been no 
different.   
 

Since January, I have been entrusted with the position of 
executive director after being the coordinator and 
program director for a total of six years. While I haven’t 
changed desks, I have changed the many hats that I wear 
in my new role. My previous experience of working 
directly with clients and staff proves invaluable each and 
every day as I am reminded of how important our mission 
is to the community. Not only are we providing essential 
services to our clients, but we are also employing local and 
caring people within our community to provide these 
needed services.   
  

Demand for the services we provide is greater than ever.  
Like many employers across the country, we are also 
experiencing a shortage of staff despite extensive measures 
to hire. At the beginning of the pandemic, local 
organizations collaborated on safety measures and now 
these discussions include hiring strategies. Our staff 
remain committed to serving our clients, but the need for 
services still overburdens our hardworking staff.  
   

Last November, we hired our new Program Director, 
Patti Palermo. I was fortunate to have a few months 
transitioning with Patti before assuming my new role. Patti 
and I are in the office most days and continue to work 
closely together. With just two full-time office staff, we 
occasionally have to borrow or share the same hat! 
 

Safety is still a primary focus for both staff and clients.  
Staff continue to practice COVID safety precautions when 
seeing clients. In addition to wearing masks, staff are asked 
to complete screening tools for both themselves and clients 
to ensure safety for all.  While this involves extra steps, 
both staff and clients have been supportive and 
understanding of the importance of such precautions. 
 

Last but not least, my favorite new hat that I have the 
privilege of wearing is getting to know our wonderful 
donors. I have had the pleasure of meeting several of you 
already and my hope is that I will have the opportunity to 
meet everyone in person next year at our Garden Party 
where we can all be together strolling through one of our 
beautiful gardens in the Northwest Corner.   
 

As I look at the decades of scattered newsletters on 
my desk, I notice a common theme from the very first 
newsletter to the last. Our donors, Board of Directors and 
staff remain committed to our mission – even during these 
challenging times.  Thank you for your continued support! 
 

Kind regards, 
Jane MacLaren 

"This service is a blessing. I couldn’t be in 
my home if I didn’t have Chore Service. Be 
lost without it." 



Garden Party from page 1.. 

take care of our wonderful clients; and we’re fortunate 
to have such generous donors whose support goes a 
long way to assist those who cannot safely remain in 
their home without the help of Chore.  Because of 
your continued support, our mission continues. 
 

We do hope that we can all be together again at our 
Garden Party in 2022.  Thank you again for all that 
you do for Chore.    
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STAFF NEWS 
 

Meet Patti Palermo   
 

Chore is pleased to announce that Patti Palermo has 
joined the Chore Service team as the new program 
director. Patti grew up in Southern Connecticut but 
moved to Litchfield County almost 30 years ago 
where she raised her family in the town of Litchfield 
with her husband, Jim. She has completed a Master 
of Science degree in counseling and human services 
as well as a graduate certificate in professional 
counseling. Patti has earned the designation of 
professional counseling associate (PCA).   
 

Previous to coming to Chore, Patti worked as a 
behavioral health counselor, as a provider of 
home-based services to families through the Early 
Head Start program and as a community services 
manager for a Head Start program. Other rewarding 
employment opportunities include working with the 
elderly and adults with disabilities in a variety of 
settings. Patti brings experience, enthusiasm and 
compassion to her new role at Chore. 

The Anne and Rollin 
Bates Foundation 

Chore would like to thank The Anne and Rollin Bates 
Foundation for a generous grant to cover the cost 
of our first year’s subscription for our new online 
database.  Because of this grant, Chore is now able to 
generate customized reports, track grants and evaluate 
fundraising effectiveness. Chore is very grateful for the 
Foundation’s support. 

“I am grateful for the help you give especially in 
this difficult time. 

Garden Party to Go 2021 

“Chore is a wonderful service and helps older 
people to stay in their homes.” 
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CHORE DONORS  -   
July 1, 2020 - September 30, 2021 

And the Western Connecticut Area Agency on Aging 

CHORE SERVICE 
P. O. Box 522 
Lakeville, CT 06039 
chore@choreservice.org 

We’re grateful to the following people and organizations for their 
generous support of Chore Service. We’d also like to thank the towns 
that support us as well as those donors who wish to remain anony-
mous. Please accept our apologies and contact us if we have omit-
ted or misspelled your name.  

www.choreservice.org 

Support 
Chore 
Service when you shop 
AmazonSmile 
Please consider supporting Chore 
when shopping on AmazonSmile. Go 
to smile.amazon.com and choose 
Chore Service and we will receive a 
percentage of the purchase price of 
eligible products. AmazonSmile is 
operated by Amazon with the same 
products, prices and shopping as 
Amazon!   

$5,000 and Up 
Carole Bailey & John French III 
Lea Davies & Larry Power 
Kathleen Fuhr 
Diana & Edward Greene 
Helen Haje 
Jane & Robert Keiter 
Francoise Kelz 
Rhoades-Robinson Fund 
Susan Reville and William Friedrich 
Karen Tansey 
Mary & Alex Taylor 
 

$2,500 to $5,000 
Menakka & Essel Bailey 
Anne & Rollin Bates Foundation 
The Fleming Fund 
Ann Goodbody 
Donna Lee Maxwell  
Priscilla & Alan McCord 
Kathleen & Michael Voldstad 
 

$1,000 to $2,500 
Anonymous (5) 
Molly Ackerly & Michael Sconyers 
The Block Family 
The Canaan Foundation 
Chubb Charitable Foundation 
Heide Hendricks & Rafe Churchill 
Patricia Conlin 
Paul Dassenko & Douglas Benson 
The Echo Valley Foundation Fund 
First Congregational Church of Kent 
John Green 
Hallingby Family Foundation 
Katherine Holden & Joshua Jaffe 
Maria Horn & Thomas Quinn 
Nancy & Neil Humphreys 
Beth & Jack Isler 
Jam Food Shop 
Claudia & Jerry Jamin 
Nora Jordan & Allen Reiser 
The Mortimer & Barbara Klaus Family 
Foundation 
Klemm Real Estate, Inc. 
Raymond Learsy 
Fa & Roger Liddell 
Leslie & Nicholas Moore 
Mary Sue & William Morrill 
Janet & David Offensend 
Mary Close & Philip Oppenheimer 
Isabelle Osborne 
Dolores & Francis Perotti 
Shirley & John Perotti 
Alexandra & Frederick Peters 
Peter Pileski 
Dana & Fritz Rohn 
Peggy & Ted Sands 
Mark Shearer 
Isabel Sloane & Drew Robbins 
Emily Soell 
St. John’s Episcopal Church 
Linda & David Supino 
William Perotti & Sons, Inc. 
Pamela Wilson & George Mason 

$750 to $1,000 
Arleen & Tom Barrett 
Patricia Chamberlain 
Terry & Joel Cohen 
Audrey & Edward Ferman 
Sherry Frankel 
Geer Village Senior Community 
Mary Ellen & Andrea Geisser 
Virginia Potter 
Deborah & Robert Rathbun 
Margaret & Cy Theobald 
Barbara & Michael Zimmerman 
 
$500 to $750 
Anonymous  
Hatsie & Martin Baltus 
Linda Ward Beech & Tom Schueller 
Karyn & Charles Bendit 
Barbara Binswanger & Jim Charlton 
Nancy & Robert Bird 
Block Family Foundation 
Susan & Don Brant 
Churchill Building Company, LLC 
Pilar Conde & Alfonso Lledo-Perez 
Congregational Church of Salisbury 
Michelle & John Considine 
Helen Degener 
Karen Doeblin & Rob Lacy 
Margaret Douglas-Hamilton 
Lorna & Daniel Edmundson 
Barbara & Joseph Ellis 
Rosemary Farnsworth 
Carol Flaton & Sandra Buergi 
Debra & Barry Frank 
Barbara Garside 
Allison & Thaddeus Gray 
Adelaide & William Harris 
Carla Herman 
Pamela Hogan & Jeffrey Hogan 
Keith R. Johnson 
Jill Jones 
Maura & Michael Kelly 
Eve LaRoche 
Roxana Laughlin 
Francine & Irwin Levine 
Lee & Fritz Link 
Laurie Lisle & Robert Kipniss 
Mailick-Messing Family Fund 
Lyn & Skip Mattoon 
Linda Michaels 
Middle Road Foundation 
Elizabeth Murphy 
Deborah & Jonathan Newcomb 
Deborah Lane-Olson & Terrance Olson 
Jean & Frank Perotti 
Sally & Peter Pettus 
Thomas Ragan 
Clare Rashkoff 
Susan & Peter Restler 
Mary Robertson 
Helen & Donald Ross 
Patricia Rowell & Ron Becker 
Salisbury Bank & Trust Company 
Salisbury Rotary Club 
Judith & Gregory Sheridan 
Charles Short & Chet Krayewski 
Jennifer Sims 
Jennifer & George Sinnamon 

Jodi & Michael Smith 
St. Andrews Parish 
Jane Strong & John Brett 
Cynthia Walsh & Rene Milo 
Arete Warren 
Lynn & Sam Waterston 
Kathleen & William Weigel 
Josephine Wright & Richard Gottlieb 
 
$250 to $500 
Anonymous (2) 
Ceely Ackerman & Bert Schmitz 
Robert Anderson 
Janet Andre Block 
Mary Arnold 
Catherine & Bill Bachrach 
Susan Bang 
Kate & Rick Beatty 
Ward Belcher 
Anita & Donald Blair 
Carolyn O. Bluhm 
Anne Bowen 
Joan H. & David E. Bright 
Hope Childs 
Annette & Chris Clow 
Cornwall Inn 
Donald DiSalvo 
Denise & Ronald Dower 
Noreen Doyle 
Daniel Dwyer & James Montanari 
Elyse Harney Real Estate 
Liz & Jim Fishman 
Stephen Fitch 
M.E. Freeman 
Edith R. Greenwood 
Peter Grossman & Lawrence Timmins 
Ann Grumpelt 
Guido’s Fresh Marketplace 
Bob & Sandy Haiko 
Jan Hazard 
Ed Herrington, Inc. 
Ania & David Hubbard 
Amy Jedlicka 
Carol & Richard Kalikow 
Alice & Peter Kent 
Colleen & Richard Kopec 
Trudy & Harry Kramer 
Bonnie & Jonathan Landman 
Alexandra Lange 
Richard & Mary Lanier 
Charles Lemmen 
Dr. Peter Lombardo & Alfred Brooks 
Barbara Maltby 
Deborah Mark 
Sarah & Geoffrey Medeiros 
Leslie Middlebrook-Moore 
Sarah & Thomas Morrison 
National Iron Bank 
Martha & Michael Nesbitt 
Karen Noble 
Old Farm Nursery 
Linda Patz & Kurt Stampfle 
Nicholas Pentecost & Jay Jolly 
Emilie & Joe Pryor 
Riga Construction 
Tanya & Ernest Riva 
Robyn & David Rosenberg 
Sharie & William Schwaikert 

In Honor of  
 

Ella Clark 
Patrice & Kevin McGrath 
 

Carol Flaton & Sandra Buergi 
Elizabeth Murphy 
 

Cathy Jennings 
Patricia Conlin 
 

Megan Mollica 
Doris Chevron & Juergen Kalwa 
 

Pat Wright 
Anonymous 
Claire Leifert 
Dolores & Francis Perotti 
 
 

In Memory of  
 

Donna Bedard 
Pat & Rick Wright 
 

Ellen Burcroff 
Jane & Gil MacLaren 
 

Sarah Clawson 
Kane Clawson 
 

Diane Hewat 
Lea Davies & Larry Power 
 

Anita Jennings 
Beverly J. Kosak 
 

Anita Kuhn 
Heather Chapman 
 

Elaine LaRoche 
Eve LaRoche 
 

Catherine Morris 
Julia & John Morris 
 

John C. Ranson 
Patricia Ranson 
 

Dr. Evan Rashkoff 
Clare Rashkoff 
 

Ann Tierney 
Bill Tierney 
 

Richard Walsh 
Patricia Walsh 
 

 



Rae & Marshall Schwarz 
Helen & Anthony Scoville 
Sharon Congregational Church  
Jill & Jim Sheffield 
Ruth & David Skovron 
Marguerite & Lawrence Smith 
Benjamin Stapleton III 
Kate Stiassni & Robert Pidkameny 
Meg & Steve Szalewicz 
Kathryn Taylor 
Tidewater Residences 
Melissa & John Steines 
Bill Tierney 
Michael Trapp 
Tuttle-Fritz Fund 
Nancy & Hobart Van Deusen 
Anne & Terry Vance 
Sally Vaun 
Jean Vitalis 
Susan Wagner 
Jeanette & Robert Weber 
Jennifer Weigel & Gene Chin 
Alice Yoakum 
 
Up To $250 
Anonymous (10) 
Ruth Adotte 
Kathleen & Raymond Anthony 
Mieke Armstrong 
Carol Ascher & Robert Pittenger 
Aita & Norman Askinazi 
Barbara Austin 
B. Metcalf Asphalt Paving, Inc. 
Jay Badgley & Stevens Harrison 
Martha Baer 
Mary Ellen & Jerry Baldwin 
Judith Sloat-Barkoff & Ira Barkoff 
Patricia & Thomas Barry 
Ellen Ivey Bates 
Peter Bauer 
Debby & Bruce Bennett 
Barbara & Robert Bettigole 
Elizabeth & Stephen Bierman 
Ginni Block 
Karen & David Blumenthal 
Parker Boal & Sandy Mirabile 
Jill Bossert 
Sheila Botein & David Oakes 
Patricia & Richard Bramley 
Leonie Brewer 
Dawn & Peter Broggi 
Barbara Brown 
Louise & Malcolm Brown 
Susan & Louis Bucceri 
Steven Callahan & Randall Dwenger 
Jane & Mark Capecelatro 
Lori & Bruce Carlson 
Joanna Carpenter 
Tina & Rusty Chandler 
Heather Chapman 
Sharon & John Charde 
Pamela Chassin & Jared Zelman 
Doris Chevron & Juergen Kalwa 
Katherine Chilcoat 
Mary Ann & Kenneth Clark 
Sue & Michael Clemente 
Lynn Cline 
Annette Cloney 
Camilla Cloney 
Jocelyn Cohen 
Sally & Toby Cole 
Barbara & Lee Collins 
Casey Cook & Gary Steinkohl 
Margaret Cooley 
Hilary Cooper & Christopher Crowley 

Susan Cummings & James Metro 
Jane Curtin & Patrick Lynch 
Anne Day & Spencer Reiss 
Mary De Pasquale 
Carolyn Demaray 
Julia Devlin 
Page Dickey & Francis Schell 
Donna & James DiMartino 
Carole Dmytryshak 
Maureen & Patrick Dore 
Verena & Thomas Drake 
Laura & James van B. Dresser 
Sharon Ann Driscoll 
Isaac Efrat 
Joanne Elliott 
Roberta Gardner & Mike Elliston 
Priscilla Ellsworth 
Bonner & David Elwell 
Roger Elwood 
Angela Engle 
Ruth & Edward Epstein 
Linda & John Estabrook 
Mimi & Duane Estes 
Jano Fairservis 
Lorraine & George Faison 
Kim & Carey Fiertz 
Joyce & Jack Finkelstein 
Debra & John Fisher 
Lisa & Timothy Foster 
Eileen Fox & Henry Rosler 
Ingrid Freidenbergs & Jack Feder 
Judy & Leo Gafney 
Susan Gallaway 
Miriam & Christopher Galligan 
Jean & John W. Gallup 
Jane Garmey 
Edith Gaskin 
Lynn Gaylord 
Karin Gerstel & Joseph Woodard 
Elizabeth Gilderdale 
Gillette Electric 
Linda & Mark Gomez 
Nina & Brian Goodall 
Carol & James Goodfriend 
Judith Gott 
Janet Graaff 
Nancy Green & Walton Green 
Laurie & Howard Greene 
Barbara Gridley 
Karen & Mark Grimaldi 
Harold Gurnee 
Robin Bell & Paul Hale 
Amanda & Peter Halle 
Gail Hammond 
Brigitte & Mike Harney 
Kathleen & Jack Hawley 
Peggy Hayes 
Nancy Hengen & Henry Monaghan 
Anne & Charles Hepner 
Molly Hinchman & Russell Guerin 
Suzanne & Edward Hinman 
Honora Horan 
Daphne Hurford & Sandy Padwe 
Sharon & Don Hurlbutt 
Violet & Steven Hvasta 
Akke & Dennis Jasmine 
Gordon Johnson 
Kate & Martin Johnson 
Kristin Johnson 
Elisabeth Kaestner & Paul DeAngelis 
Kane Clawson 
Peg Keskinen 
Kay & Thomas Key 
Dana Kiesel 
Norma Kimmel 
Larry King 

Sue & William Kirber 
Mary Kirby 
Eliza Klose & Harding Bancroft 
Beverly J. Kosak 
Kathleen & Robert Kulig 
Harold Kuplesky 
Denise & David Kurish 
Louisa LaFontan 
Susan & Ned Lambrecht 
Denise Lancto 
Eileen & John Lee 
Rosalind Leech 
Ellen Leich Moon & David Colbert 
Claire Leifert 
Leslie & Richard Levy 
Barbara & William Lewis 
Litchfield Bancorp 
Robbin Blaine Livingston & Jeffrey Livingston 
Diana & Federick Lloyd 
Jo & Kiau Loi 
Nancy Longley 
Joan Loper 
Susan & William Lynn 
Jane & Gil MacLaren 
Carol Magowan 
Marion Isabelle Coe Fund 
Susan & Ronald Match 
Judith & Gregory Mathus 
Patrice & Kevin McGrath 
Judith McGuire 
Jean McMillen 
Patricia & Curt Mechare 
Lynden & Leigh Miller 
Wanda & Robert Moeller 
Hope & John Mongeau 
Juliet Moore 
Julia & John Morris 
Elizabeth Morrison 
Istar & George Mudge 
Silvia & Joseph Mueller 
Nora Mullen 
Eileen Mulligan 
Wendy Murphy 
Keitha & Peter Murray 
Sara Nathan & Joel Kazis 
Phyllis Nauts 
Janet Neary 
Kristen Neary & Keith Marks 
Sherry Newkirk 
Janet & Robert Nickson 
Barbara Niles 
Carolyn Noble & John Morrissey 
Michaele Noble & Stephen Moldof 
Noble Horizons 
John O’Connell 
Eleanor Owens 
Martha & Michael Pallone 
Gisela Piccolo 
Lizabeth Piel 
Jane Pinckney 
Tina Pitcher 
Sarah Polhemus 
Erica & Hector Prud’homme 
Carol & Laurence B. Rand III 
Patricia Ranson 
Ginger & Peter Reid 
Cristin & David Rich 
Lisa & Kevin Riley 
Louise Riley & Tom Riley 
Janet & Larry Rivkin 
Patty & Guy Rovezzi 
Joan Russo & Julia Halfnight 
Emily & Billy Saster 
Diane & Joel Schapira 
Edie & Ken Schechter 
Johanna & Matthew Schwab 
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Marian Schwaikert 
Jill & Neil Scott 
Sharon Optical 
Lisa Sheble 
Lori Shepard & Victor Germack 
Pom & David Shillingford 
Catherine & Robert Shyer 
Susan & John Silliman 
Mary & Ellery Sinclair 
Julie & Dag Skattum 
The Slotnick & Pouler Family 
Ileene Smith & Howard Sobel 
Liza & Cameron Smith 
Jean Speck 
Kathleen & Dennis Staropoli 
Margaret Stearns 
William Stevenson 
Rachel & Donald Strauber 
Kathleen & Stephen Stupak 
Virginia Bush Suttman 
Frances Taliaferro 
Torrington Club Fund 
Torrington Savings Bank 
Nancy & Thomas Trowbridge 
Elizabeth & Edward Tyburski 
United Church of Christ, Cornwall 
Mira Van Doren 
Colleen & Thomas Vigeant 
Christine Wallace 
Susan Wallace & John Heilshorn, Jr. 
Patricia Walsh 
Liza & John Waters 
Wendy Weinberg 
Hedwig Wells 
Lyn Westsmith 
Bonnie & Martin Whalen 
Jo-Ann & Roy Wilcox 
Barbara & Rudolph Wolff 
Barbara & Richard Wolkowitz 
Susan & Harold Wood 
Susannah & Willard Wood 
Ann and Jim Wright 
Pat & Rick Wright 
Sarah Zarbock & John Hoffman 
Michael Zients & Derek Larson 

Visit www.choreservice.org for 
more information on our 
services, read client testimoni-
als, meet our staff and board 
members, see event photos, 
download an employment 
application, send us an email 
and even make an on-line 
donation! Our July Garden 
Party event is there to view 
some wonderful garden pic-
tures. 
 

Chore Service also has a Face-
book page you can follow to 
be kept up-to-date on Chore 
news and events, local com-
munity news and events, em-
ployment opportunities, as 
well as information pertaining to 
the elderly and disabled.   

Follow 
Chore 
Service on 
Social Media 
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INCOME - July ’20- June ’21 EXPENSES - July ’20- June ’21 

 

CHORE SERVICE - July 2020- June 2021 

For the past 29 years, we have kept many of our elderly and disabled neighbors safely and 
independently at home in our community while providing employment to local residents. 

Numbers for the year July 1, 2020  through June 30, 2021 are reflected below. 

“Thank you for providing this vital service to our community.” 
 

“Keep up the great work! Our area needs helpers so we can remain in our own homes!” 

“My worker has always been willing to help wherever 
needed and works very hard. She has been a treasure.” 

 

“This is a wonderful service and it has improved my 
functioning greatly. Thank you so much for all your efforts.” 



CLIENT FUND NEEDS SUPPORT   
 

In April of 2010, Chore started a special Client Fund with a 
donation of $3,000 for the purpose of paying for “special” 
expenses that clients might have. This fund is to pay for things 
such as snow removal, mowing of lawns, minor home repairs and 
household items that are not covered by any other resources.  
 
With the extremely wet summer this year, mowing of lawns was 
quite expensive. We never know what winter will bring, but the 
Farmer’s Almanac predicts a cold, stormy winter. Snow and ice 
are certain, so there will be a need to help some clients who cannot 
afford to keep their driveways and walkways safe. 
 
Because of the demand for these essential services, we need to 
continually raise additional dollars for the Client Fund. To make a 
designated contribution to the Client Fund, you can write “Chore 
Service Client Fund” in the memo of your check. 
 
Thank you! 

Numbers You May Need 

Social Services Meal Sites Senior Centers 

Canaan (860) 824-3133 ext. 110  
 

Cornwall (860) 672-2603 
 

Falls Village (860) 824-9855 824-9855 824-9855 
 

Kent (860) 927-1586 927-2055 927-2055  
 

Norfolk (860) 542-5829 542-5434 
 

Salisbury/Lakeville  
(860) 435-5191 435-5186 435-5186 
 

Sharon (860) 364-1003  
 

Meals on Wheels  (860) 482-4151  
Services for the Blind   (800) 944-9422 
Social Security Office Torrington  (860) 496-6900 
   (877) 405-0486 
Center for Medicare Advocacy  (800) 262-4414 
Medicare  (800) 633-4227 
 

Visiting Nurse / Hospice / Home Care Associations 
New Milford Visiting Nurse Association (860) 354-2216 
Visiting Nurse & Hospice of Litchfield County (860) 379-8561  
(formerly Foothills VNA, VNA Northwest and Salisbury VNA)  
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Using  
Chore Service 

If you live in  
Canaan, Cornwall,  
Falls Village, Kent, 

 Norfolk,  
Salisbury/Lakeville,  

or Sharon,  
we can help with chores 

at home. Older and disabled people are 
asked for a “suggested contribution” since 
grants partially subsidize their services.   

However, anyone can use Chore Service. 
Our workers are local, caring and reliable.  

If you’d like to use the program, 
work or volunteer, please call  

(860) 435-9177  

or your local Social Service Agent. 

Also you can visit us at: 

www.choreservice.org 

 

How does Chore Service Work? 
Chore Service helps elderly and disabled residents of Canaan, 
Cornwall, Falls Village, Kent, Norfolk, Salisbury/Lakeville and Sharon 
with household chores, home maintenance, errands and, occasionally, 
transportation. The purpose of the program is to help people stay at 
home safely and independently. Chore Service also provides jobs for local 
workers. Client contributions are supplemented by a federal grant as well 
as donations from towns, churches, charitable funds and individuals so 
that the program can remain affordable for our target population of fixed 
low-income families. We do not send bills and only ask the financial 
information required by our grant funding. Clients are provided with a 
suggested contribution scale and are asked to contribute what they can 
(if they can) back toward the service. Workers are paid the same rate 
regardless of the client’s contribution.   

Rhoades-Robinson Grant 
Chore would like to thank the Rhoades-Robinson Trust 
Fund for its $10,000 grant. Chore is very grateful for this 
amazingly generous and continuous support. The mission 
of the Trust is to help non-profits assist residents of the 
Town of Sharon. This past fiscal year, three residents who 
work for Chore part-time provided 23 Sharon seniors with 539 
hours of service. 

Tax-free gifts can be made by IRA 
holders who are 70-1/2 years or older 
to Chore from their IRA Required 
Minimum Distribution. These gifts 
must be made directly from the IRA 
account before 12/31/21 and can be in 
any amount up to the total of the 
Required Minimum Distribution. 
Please check with your advisor if you 
wish to take advantage of this gifting 
option. 

Know someone who would be interested in becoming a 
Chore Service Worker? Please call Patti at (860) 435-9177. 



La Bonne’s Rebate Program 
Chore Service is a participant in the   

“Ca$h for Charities Rebate Program”  
If you shop there, do send your register receipts to us. LaBonne’s will donate 1% of the non-taxable amount to Chore Service.  Thank you! 
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Chore Service Annual Garden Party in 2022 will be in the lovely gardens of Juliet and John Hubbard in 
Cornwall. These gardens have beautiful walking paths throughout with resting places among the various 
plantings. Included in these gardens is a formal vegetable garden close to the house where they grow peas, 
asparagus, beans, tomatoes and peppers. They stake and tie their produce with branches and twigs in charmingly 
creative ways. There also are gardens that include old-fashioned peonies for cut flowers, raspberries, day lilies, 
roses, irises as well as crabapples, lilacs and hydrangeas. 
 

You won’t want to miss this wonderful garden next summer, so watch for your save the date card this winter! 

Garden Party Plans for 2022 - Our 30th Year! 


